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A Voice for Nurses. A Vision for Healthcare.
February 27, 2024

To the Honorable Ventura County Board of Supervisors,

We, the undersigned Nurses and Healthcare Professionals, prioritize quality and safe
patient care for those we serve in our diverse community. Per Diem CNA members, who fill
all staffing gaps in the county, are currently in negotiations for a good union contract. Our
goals focus on recruiting and retaining our staff through enhancements to our patient care
practices. While we moved closer to our goals, there are still several important issues
outstanding that, if resolved, will bring equity between the Per Diems and the regular
bargaining unit. Additionally, a good union contract that prioritizes quality patient care and
our medical profession will help imprdve staffing and patient outcomes.

Ventura county needs to negotiate with CNA in good faith enhancements to our
representational rights, improvements to our union rights, recruitment and retention
incentives, and overall contract alignment with that of the Regular Unit MOA. We call on
the County of Ventura to finalize Per Diem contract negotiations successfully so we can
better retain our valued Per Diem CNA members and recruit additional staff.

Sincerely,

The CNA Union Members of the County of Ventura Per Diem and Regular Bargaining Unit
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February 27, 2024

To the Honorable Ventura County Board of Supervisors,

We, the undersigned Nurses and Healthcare Professionals, prioritize quality and safe
patient care for those we serve in our diverse community. Per Diem CNA members, who fill
all staffing gaps in the county, are currently in negotiations for a good union contract. Our
goals focus on recruiting and retaining our staff through enhancements to our patient care
practices. While we moved closer to our goals, there are still several important issues
outstanding that, if resolved, will bring equity between the Per Diems and the regular
bargaining unit. Additionally, a good union contract that prioritizes quality patient care and
our medical profession will help improve staffing and patient outcomes.

Ventura county needs to negotiate with CNA in good faith enhancements to our
representational rights, improvements to our union rights, recruitment and retention
incentives, and overall contract alignment with that of the Regular Unit MOA. We call on
the County of Ventura to finalize Per Diem contract negotiations successfully so we can
better retain our valued Per Diem CNA members and recruit additional staff.

Sincerely,

The CNA Union Members of the County of Ventura Per Diem and Regular Bargaining Unit
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February 27, 2024

To the Honorable Ventura County Board of Supetrvisors,

We, the undersigned Nurses and Healthcare Professionals, prioritize quality and safe
patient care for those we serve in our diverse community. Per Diem CNA members, who fill
all staffing gaps in the county, are currently in negotiations for a good union contract. Our
goals focus on recruiting and retaining our staff through enhancements to our patient care
practices. While we moved closer to our goals, there are still several important issues
outstanding that, if resolved, will bring equity between the Per Diems and the regular
bargaining unit. Additionally, a good union contract that prioritizes quality patient care and
our medical profession will help improve staffing and patient outcomes.

Ventura county needs to negotiate with CNA in good faith enhancements to our
representational rights, improvements to our union rights, recruitment and retention
incentives, and overall contract alignment with that of the Regular Unit MOA. We call on
the County of Ventura to finalize Per Diem contract negotiations successfully so we can
better retain our valued Per Diem CNA members and recruit additional staff.

Sincerely,

The CNA Union Members of the County of Ventura Per Diem and Regular Bargaining Unit
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February 27, 2024
To the Honorable Ventura County Board of Supervisors,

We, the undersigned Nurses and Healthcare Professionals, prioritize quality and safe
patient care for those we serve in our diverse community. Per Diem CNA members, who fill
all staffing gaps in the county, are currently in negotiations for a good union contract. Qur
goals focus on recruiting and retaining our staff through enhancements to our patient care
practices. While we moved closer to our goals, there are still several important issues
outstanding that, if resolved, will bring equity between the Per Diems and the regular
bargaining unit. Additionally, a good union contract that prioritizes quality patient care and
our medical profession will help improve staffing and patient outcomes.

Ventura county needs to negotiate with CNA in good faith enhancements to our
representational rights, improvements to our union rights, recruitment and retention
incentives, and overall contract alignment with that of the Regular Unit MOA. We call on
the County of Ventura to finalize Per Diem contract negotiations successfully so we can
better retain our valued Per Diem CNA members and recruit additional staff.

Sincerely,

The CNA Union Members of the County of Ventura Per Diem and Regular Bargaining Unit
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A Voice for Nurses. A Vision for Healthcare.
February 27, 2024

To the Honorable Ventura County Board of Supervisors,

We, the undersigned Nurses and Healthcare Professionals, prioritize quality and safe
patient care for those we serve in our diverse community. Per Diem CNA members, who fill
all staffing gaps in the county, are currently in negotiations for a good union contract. Qur
goals focus on recruiting and retaining our staff through enhancements to our patient care
practices. While we moved closer to our goals, there are still several important issues
outstanding that, if resolved, will bring equity between the Per Diems and the regular
bargaining unit. Additionally, a good union contract that prioritizes quality patient care and
our medical profession will help improve staffing and patient outcomes.

Ventura county needs to negotiate with CNA in good faith enhancements to our
representational rights, improvements to our union rights, recruitment and retention
incentives, and overall contract alignment with that of the Regular Unit MOA. We call on
the County of Ventura to finalize Per Diem contract negotiations successfully so we can
better retain our valued Per Diem CNA members and recruit additional staff.

Sincerely,

The CNA Union Members of the County of Ventura Per Diem and Regular Bargaining Unit
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February 27, 2024
To the Honorable Ventura County Board of Supervisors,

We, the undersigned Nurses and Healthcare Professionals, prioritize quality and safe
patient care for those we serve in our diverse community. Per Diem CNA members, who fill
all staffing gaps in the county, are currently in negotiations for a good union contract. Our
goals focus on recruiting and retaining our staff through enhancements to our patient care
practices. While we moved closer to our goals, there are still several important issues
outstanding that, if resolved, will bring equity between the Per Diems and the regular
bargaining unit. Additionally, a good union contract that prioritizes quality patient care and
our medical profession will help improve staffing and patient outcomes.

Ventura county needs to negotiate with CNA in good faith enhancements to our
representational rights, improvements to our union rights, recruitment and retention
incentives, and overall contract alighment with that of the Regular Unit MOA. We call on
the County of Ventura to finalize Per Diem contract negotiations successfully so we can
better retain our valued Per Diem CNA members and recruit additional staff.

Sincerely,

The CNA Union Members of the County of Ventura Per Diem and Regular Bargaining Unit
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A Voice for Nurses. A Vision for Healthcare.

February 27, 2024

To the Honorable Ventura County Board of Supervisors,

We, the undersigned Nurses and Healthcare Professionals, prioritize quality and safe
patient care for those we serve in our diverse community. Per Diem CNA members, who fill
all staffing gaps in the county, are currently in negotiations for a good union contract. Our
goals focus on recruiting and retaining our staff through enhancements to our patient care
practices. While we moved closer to our goals, there are still several important issues
outstanding that, if resolved, will bring equity between the Per Diems and the regular
bargaining unit. Additionally, a good union contract that prioritizes quality patient care and
our medical profession will help improve staffing and patient outcomes.

Ventura county needs to negotiate with CNA in good faith enhancements to our
representational rights, improvements to our union rights, recruitment and retention
incentives, and overall contract alignment with that of the Regular Unit MOA. We call on
the County of Ventura to finalize Per Diem contract negotiations successfully so we can
better retain our valued Per Diem CNA members and recruit additional staff.

Sincerely,

The CNA Union Members of the County of Ventura Per Diem and Regular Bargaining Unit
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February 27, 2024

To the Honorable Ventura County Board of Supervisors,

We, the undersigned Nurses and Healthcare Professionals, prioritize quality and safe
patient care for those we serve in our diverse community. Per Diem CNA members, who fill
all staffing gaps in the county, are currently in negotiations for a good union contract. Our
goals focus on recruiting and retaining our staff through enhancements to our patient care
practices. While we moved closer to our goals, there are still several important issues
outstanding that, if resolved, will bring equity between the Per Diems and the regular
bargaining unit. Additionally, a good union contract that prioritizes quality patient care and
our medical profession will help improve staffing and patient outcomes.

Ventura county needs to negotiate with CNA in good faith enhancements to our
representational rights, improvements to our union rights, recruitment and retention
incentives, and overall contract alignment with that of the Regular Unit MOA. We call on
the County of Ventura to finalize Per Diem contract negotiations successfully so we can
better retain our valued Per Diem CNA members and recruit additional staff.

Sincerely,

The CNA Union Members of the County of Ventura Per Diem and Regular Bargaining Unit
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February 27, 2024

To the Honorable Ventura County Board of Supervisors,

We, the undersigned Nurses and Healthcare Professionals, prioritize quality and safe
patient care for those we serve in our diverse community. Per Diem CNA members, who fill
all staffing gaps in the county, are currently in negotiations for a good union contract. Our
goals focus on recruiting and retaining our staff through enhancements to our patient care
practices. While we moved closer to our goals, there are still several important issues
outstanding that, if resolved, will bring equity between the Per Diems and the regular
bargaining unit. Additionally, a good union contract that prioritizes quality patient care and
our medical profession will help improve staffing and patient outcomes.

Ventura county needs to negotiate with CNA in good faith enhancements to our
representational rights, improvements to our union rights, recruitment and retention
incentives, and overall contract alignment with that of the Regular Unit MOA. We call on
the County of Ventura to finalize Per Diem contract negotiations successfully so we can
better retain our valued Per Diem CNA members and recruit additional staff.

Sincerely,

The CNA Union Members of the County of Ventura Per Diem and Regular Bargaining Unit
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February 27, 2024

To the Honorable Ventura County Board of Supervisors,

We, the undersigned Nurses and Healthcare Professionals, prioritize quality and safe
patient care for those we serve in our diverse community. Per Diem CNA members, who fill
all staffing gaps in the county, are currently in negotiations for a good union contract. Our
goals focus on recruiting and retaining our staff through enhancements to our patient care
practices. While we moved closer to our goalis, there are still several important issues
outstanding that, if resolved, will bring equity between the Per Diems and the regular
bargaining unit. Additionally, a good union contract that prioritizes quality patient care and
our medical profession will help improve staffing and patient outcomes.

Ventura county needs to negotiate with CNA in good faith enhancements to our
representational rights, improvements to our union rights, recruitment and retention
incentives, and overall contract alignment with that of the Regular Unit MOA. We call on
the County of Ventura to finalize Per Diem contract negotiations successfully so we can
better retain our valued Per Diem CNA members and recruit additional staff.

Sincerely,

The CNA Union Members of the County of Ventura Per Diem and Regular Bargaining Unit
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A Voice for Nurses. A Vision for Healthcare.
February 27, 2024

To the Honorable Ventura County Board of Supervisors,

We, the undersigned Nurses and Healthcare Professionals, prioritize quality and safe
patient care for those we serve in our diverse community. Per Diem CNA members, who fill
all staffing gaps in the county, are currently in negotiations for a good union contract. Our
goals focus on recruiting and retaining our staff through enhancements to our patient care
practices. While we moved closer to our goals, there are still several important issues
outstanding that, if resolved, will bring equity between the Per Diems and the regular
bargaining unit. Additionally, a good union contract that prioritizes quality patient care and
our medical profession will help improve staffing and patient outcomes.

Ventura county needs to negotiate with CNA in good faith enhancements to our
representational rights, improvements to our union rights, recruitment and retention
incentives, and overall contract alignment with that of the Regular Unit MOA. We call on
the County of Ventura to finalize Per Diem contract negotiations successfully so we can
better retain our valued Per Diem CNA members and recruit additional staff.

Sincerely,

The CNA Union Members of the County of Ventura Per Diem and Regular Bargaining Unit
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A Voice for Nurses. A Vision for Healthcare.
February 27, 2024

To the Honorable Ventura County Board of Supervisors,

We, the undersigned Nurses and Healthcare Professionals, prioritize quality and safe
patient care for those we serve in our diverse community. Per Diem CNA members, who fill
all staffing gaps in the county, are currently in negotiations for a good union contract. Our
goals focus on recruiting and retaining our staff through enhancements to our patient care
practices. While we moved closer to our goals, there are still several important issues
outstanding that, if resolved, will bring equity between the Per Diems and the regular
bargaining unit. Additionally, a good union contract that prioritizes quality patient care and
our medical profession will help improve staffing and patient outcomes.

Ventura county needs to negotiate with CNA in good faith enhancements to our
representational rights, improvements to our union rights, recruitment and retention
incentives, and overall contract alignment with that of the Regular Unit MOA. We call on
the County of Ventura to finalize Per Diem contract negotiations successfully so we can
better retain our valued Per Diem CNA members and recruit additional staff.

Sincerely,

The CNA Union Members of the County of Ventura Per Diem and Regular Bargaining Unit
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